
RAA~RFD Brewer Bash 

  

The 4th Annual RAA~RFD Brewer Bash is Saturday, 
July 30. We will be taking 2 buses from Reedsville  
to the Milwaukee Brewers vs Houston Astros game. 
Game starts @ 6pm, buses are scheduled to leave 
Reedsville at 1pm. Price is $60 per person, which  
includes your ticket, transportation, food, subs, 
snacks, beverages, and a t-shirt. Must be 21 to  

attend. Sign-up today by emailing Jamie Mangin @ 
newman_42@hotmail.com or calling 242-0823.  

Congratulations Graduates!  
We are proud of you! 

Reedsville Fire Fighters 110th Annual Picnic and Parade 

June 24, 25, & 26 

Friday Saturday Sunday 

Stands open at 5:00pm 

Perch Plates 
Fish Sandwiches  

(Served Friday Only) 
 

Brats, Hamburgers, Steak 
Sandwiches 

(Served all weekend) 
 

Northeast WI Farm Team  

Horse Pullers 

Starts at 6:30pm  
No Admission Fee 

 
Enjoy the Free Music of  
DJ Main Connection 

8:30pm - 12:30am 

5/10K Run/Walk 
Children’s 0.5 Walk  7:30am   $5 

5/10K Run/Walk - 7:45am   $20  ($25 after 6/21) 

Proceeds to Cancer Research  
Foundations of Wisconsin 

Contact Brad at 920-754-4936 
 

Stands open at 11am 

Chicken Plate Lunch (served Sat. & Sun.) 
Children’s Activities - Petting Zoo 

Magic Show at 1pm 
 

Northeast WI Farm Team  

Horse Pullers  

Starts at 1pm  -  No Admission Fee 
 

Free Music by Road Trip - 8:30pm - 12:30am 

Big Parade 
11:30am Sharp 

 
Dance to the free music of  
Mark Jirikovec Orchestra 

1pm - 5pm 
 

Orlando Firefighters 

PIPES & DRUMS 
To perform during parade and an  

additional live jam session at  
the park to be held later.   

 

Raffle 

$1000 Prize Drawing at 6pm 
 

Picnic closes at 7pm 
Get your raffle tickets from any 

Reedsville Firefighter 

Volleyball Tournament - Friday and Saturday 
2 divisions:  Co-Ed and Quad Girls.  Contact Dillon - 920-901-3201 if interested.   

$40 entry fee and 100% pay out. 

Parade and run/walk  
registration on back of newsletter. 

The first Saturday in June,  
June 4th will be the  

Reedsville Betterment  

Association’s Sandbox Fill Day. 

If you are interested in having 
your sandbox filled call Leroy 

Stahl at 754-4023. 
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June is a great time to relax, have fun,  

get together with friends, and  

support some great causes. 

Reedsville High School Grad Returns  

as Children’s Book Author 
 
Joan Zipperer Calder, a Reedsville High School Graduate in 
1965, will be reading her children’s book, Airplanes in the 
Garden Monarch Butterflies Take Flight to students in the  
summer reading program at Reedsville Elementary Middle 
School on June 22 at 8:00 a.m.  The book will be available for 
purchase and she will be on hand for book signing after the 
reading.   
 
Airplanes in the Garden Monarch Butterflies Take Flight is an 
easy read book for ages 4 - 8 and is an informative and enter-
taining book for children and parents.  Bonnie, the young girl 
in this story, guides us through the four week long journey of 
how caterpillars in her garden become monarch butterflies.  
Captivating and imaginative watercolor artwork, depicting the 
life of a caterpillar, keeps a child’s attention while the story 
teaches the child (and parent) what a caterpillar requires to 
become a butterfly. 
 
Calder, author, horticulturist, and garden designer, manages the 
campus greenhouse for ecology, evolution and marine biology 
at the University of California, Santa Barbara.  Calder teaches 
garden design classes for the Santa Barbara City College  
continuing education program.  She graduation from the  
University of Wisconsin with a BA in social work and received 
an AS degree in ornamental horticulture from Foothill College 
in Los Altos Hills, California.  Calder lives in Santa Barbara, 
California with her husband, John.  Visit  
airplanesinthegarden.com to learn more.  The book is available 
for purchase at the Corner House in Reedsville.   

A TRIBUTE TO JUBILEE 1972 - 2011 

 April 27 was a sad day for everyone at Sunrise Horse 
Farm...our Jubilee passed on to greener pastures.  As  
Angie said, "He is now someone's angel horse in heaven." 
Some of the Sunrise Kids had this to say about Jubilee: 
  
-”WE WILL MISS YOU JUBILEE...I will miss him very 
much.  I have good memories of that old fella.  He was  
my best friend also.”    - Kelsey 
  
-”It's very sad to see a horse pass away.”  - Hanna 
  
-”Sorry about Jubilee, he was a great horse.” - Sami 
  
-”Jubilee had a personality all his own.  If he were  
human, he would have been a very kind old man.   
Also, you could almost tell what he was thinking even  
with the smallest gestures.”   - Julia 
  
“Jubilee touched the hearts of everyone he met.”   - Kendra 
  
There is a sadness in the barn..a quietness that cannot  
be understood unless you knew Jubilee and the joy he 
brought to everyone. 
                                      
 “Somewhere in time's own space, there must be some sweet 
pastured place where creeks sing on and tall trees grow. 
Some paradise where horses go, for by the love that guides 
my pen I know great horses live again.”   - Stanley Harrison 
 
Mark your calendars:   
The Summer Gallop will be July 30 & 31. 
Watch for details in the July newsletter. 
 Sunrise Horse Farm, Inc. 
17226 Limekiln Rd. 
Reedsville, WI 54230 
920.772.4135  
sunrise_horsefarm@yahoo.com 

New Trees in the Village  

The Village of Reedsville was awarded a grant from the DNR to  
purchase trees to plant on public property within the village.  Due to  
the donations of equipment, supplies and materials we were able  

to complete the project on May 7th.   
Nine different species were planted including English oak, swamp  

white oak, Japanese lilac, ginkgo, Kentucky coffee tree, Turkish filbert, 
State Street maple, katsuratree, and serviceberry.   

The following individuals/organizations made the project a success:  
Bill Lorrigan Construction - use of a bobcat, Mike Hutterer’s NEW Tree 
Service - stump grinding, Vande Hey Landscape Company - use of a 
dump truck, equipment, and supplies, Village of Reedsville - use of a 

tractor and tree stakes, Reedsville Lioness and Reedsville Corner House 
- lunch for the volunteers, and over 40 volunteers who donated their 

time and talents to make sure the trees were planted properly.  It will be 
fun to watch them grow into beautiful trees.  Due to a wet spring and the 
confusion that may result from several people watering the trees, it is 
recommended that no one waters the trees unless asked to do so.   

Thank you to everyone who made this project possible! 

Vacation Bible School at  

St. John-St. James, Reedsville 
  

Vacation Bible School will be held June 
13-17 from 1:00-3:30 pm for ages 4 
on up and entering grade 6 for the 

2011-2012 school year at St. John-St. 
James Lutheran School (219 Manito-
woc Street).  Bible stories, arts and 

crafts, music, games, and treats will be 
provided.  Please call 754-4432 
(School) or 754-4568 (Church)  
between 10:00-3:00 to register. 

  
Summer Worship Services  

at St. John-St. James (WELS),  
Reedsville219 Manitowoc Street  

(754-4568) 
 Thursdays @ 7:00 PM 

Sundays @ 8:00 & 10:00 AM 
 An Outdoor Service will be held on 

Sunday, July 17th, at 9:00 am 
(weather permitting).  



The Village Pantry 

 

“And what is so rare as a day in June?   
Then, if ever, come perfect days.”   

Ah, yes... June….summer….strawberries! 
Try our new strawberry Danish dessert for a simple  
and delicious pie that will please the whole family.   
Or make a strawberry shortcake with our buttermilk  
biscuit mix.  Are you planning a summer party with  

your friends & family?  Visit us for a pleasing selection  
of meats and cheeses.  Enjoy our new beef franks  

(regular or cheese) on your grill.   
 

   At your service, 
The Lengachers 

Fox & Hounds 
 

Friday - old fashioned fish fry 
Perch, walleye, frog legs, 
Haddock or poor man’s. 

3pc. Perch plate only $8.50  
(dine in only) 

Soup and salad bar with dinners. 
 

Saturday Night - chicken and 
ribs buffet - $8.95 

Includes soup & salad bar. 

News from the Village Hall 
 

Thank You:  On behalf of the Village Board, Village Employees and citizens of the 
Village, I would like to thank Bill Lorrigan for his time and energy while Village 
President.  We wish you well on all of your business and future plans! 

 

Street Closed:   Park Street 150 feet south of Manitowoc Street until 150 feet north of 
Green Meadow Drive will be closed Friday, June 24 2011 until Sunday, June 26, 2011 
for the annual Fire Fighters picnic. 
 
Grass clipping are not to be blown on Village Streets or put into the Creek.  Yard 
waste such as grass clippings, leaves, and yard & garden waste shall be disposed of by 
composting the material or taking it to the Village compost site. 
 
Operator Licenses:  All Operator Licenses expired at midnight on June 30, 2011.  If 
you like to renew your license, the form can be picked up at the Reedsville Municipal 
Building Lobby.  Cost of the license is $10.00. 
 
Pool Owners:  You must fill out the Swimming Pool Discount Application to qualify 
for the swimming pool discount.  No other form of submittal will be accepted.  This 
form can be picked up at the Reedsville Municipal Building Lobby. 
 
Chipping Dates:  June 7th & 21st 
 
Recycling Pick-Up:  June 10th & 24th 
 

Thank You:  On behalf of the Village Board, and citizens of the Village, I would like 
to thank all those who assisted, in any way, with the planting of the trees on May 7th.   
A special thank you goes out to Jill Braun who applied for the grant and coordinated 
the project to its finish. All your time and work is greatly appreciated!  
 

It is that time of year… 
Wondering what to do on these summer  

evenings during the week? Well, there is 

plenty of activity at the ball fields. 

Monday--Monday Night Men's at RAA diamond 

or, PeeWee baseball at Bubolz Park  

Tuesday- T-Ball at RAA diamond or Pony 

baseball at High School diamond  

Wednesday- Peanuts baseball at Bubolz Park 

Thursday- Grade School girls and Junior 

Fast Pitch at RAA Diamond or Colts  

baseball at High School diamond.  

Monday and Wednesday at Bubolz is usually a 

double-header and concessions are available 

at all the games.  

Come out, cheer on our youth and enjoy  

an evening in Reedsville. 

Sponsored by the RAA and youth leagues  

in conjunction with  

Manitowoc County Youth Sports. 

Senior Citizen Meeting 
The next meeting for the 
Senior Citizens is on Tues. 
June 21st, at 1:30 P.M. at 
the Reedsville Manor.   
Any new senior citizens  
are always welcome!   
For more information  

call Joan Kanter, President 
at 754-4189.  

Zion Lutheran Church of Wayside  

Now enrolling students for Zion summer program. 
Program includes library stories, field trips, adventures  

at the park, projects and games. 

For more information please contact (920) 864-2468. 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 



St. John-St. James  
Ev. Lutheran School 

3K  &  4K 
Now accepting applications for 
the 2011-2012 school year for 
children who will be 3 or 4 by  
September 1, 2011. For more  

information  or to register please 
call the school office 754-4432. 

Corner House News 
 

Are you looking for orange & black decorations for graduation  
parties?  The Corner House has balloons, streamers, “Grad” signs, 
and more.  Call 754-4370 for more ideas or supplies or stop on in. 
We have  BIG selection of annuals, flowers and vegetables, plants 

in 3 packs, plants in 4” pots, 6” pots, or larger.  We also have  
hanging baskets, patio pots, and more.  Bring in your patio pot or 

basket and we’ll help you plant it or we’ll do it for you. 
 

Memorial Day, Monday, May 30th - we have pots of flowers, 
crosses, and other decorations.  If you want us to deliver to the site 
we can do that too.  We also have many red, white, and blue items 
that you could use for decorations and more.  Show your patriotic 

pride - show your red, white, and blue. 
 

Father’s Day, Sunday, June 19th.  Give flowers or patio pots to 
Dads too.  We have some great “make it / take it” items for fathers.   
Children can make it for his special day and take it home as their 

special gift.  Come in and see them.  
 

Funeral arrangements and plants are available  
at the Corner House, call 754-4370.   

Preservation of St. Mary’s News 
We celebrated St. Joseph’s Day, March 19th in a big way.  We had a  
brat/burger fry, bake sale, craft sale, and a St. Joseph program in the  
upper area of the building.  The Sisters of St. Joseph came and gave us  

a program for the event as we dedicated the St. Joseph stain glass  
window we replaced on the west side of the building.  This window  

was partially taken out and put into Holy Family Church.  The  
organization has all but $2000 left to earn in order to complete the  

project.  Bohemian music was played by Marvin Erdmann.   
 

The Preservation of St. Mary’s has tables and chairs to rent for your 
home parties.  Call 754-4370 to reserve them.  The St. Mary’s Historical 
Building is handicap accessible to the dining hall and also the upper part 

of the building.  The bathrooms are also handicap accessible. 
Call today to reserve the building for your event today - 754-4370.    

FEEL YOUNGER, HEALTHIER,  

AND MORE ENERGETIC 

 
In modern society, we almost take for granted that we're  
going to develop chronic, degenerative diseases as we 

age.  Well, it simply is not true!  And here's why:  First of 
all, these diseases were very uncommon in many traditional  
cultures, even in the elderly.  Second, more and more young 
people are falling prey to these diseases, suggesting that they 

are not a factor of aging at all.  Third, there is evidence  
suggesting that these diseases are caused by factors present 
in the modern civilized society in which we live.  The truth 

is, these diseases can be prevented, and in many cases  
reversed, by adopting a healthier lifestyle.   

 
For starters, we know that people aging in Western society 

tend to develop some common underlying factors that lead to 
chronic and degenerative disease.  These include increased 

cellular resistance to insulin, systolic blood pressure,  
percentage of body fat and hormonal imbalances.  Other  
factors associated with aging are decreased strength,  
muscle mass, immune function and hormone output.   

 
Want to live a longer and healthier life?  Want to have  
more energy?  Want to have a better mood, feel less 

stressed?  All you have to do is cut two things out of your 
diet---all refined sugars and all processed fats.  Okay, it's 
easier said than done because food manufacturers have put 
these simple sugars and altered fats into just about every 

processed food in the marketplace...so now go back to fresh 
fruits and veggies and whole grains.  

And try the JumpStart Pack for 30 days  
and see the difference. 

 
June special  -  25% off the retail price of the  

JumpStart nutritional program  
For more information on this topic contact me: 

Mary Ellen Kiel 

Roadway To Health 

920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com 

www.mynsp.com/maryellen  

Happy Father’s Day to all you DADS!   



LAKE TOWN AND COUNTRY 
 

The deals have never been better, combined with the 
lowest interest rates in many, many years. 

 
Two family rental with a newer 3 stall garage! 

(Give your tenants each one stall, and keep one stall for  
your own stuff!) Spacious first floor apartment w/sun room. 

Two bedroom upper. Priced for this economy, at 
$79,900...well below Fair Market Value. Monthly 

payment only $397!! (5% down, 30 year mort, 4.75% interest.) 
 

BACK ON THE MARKET, 3 BR brick home on 1/2 acre. 
Two bathrooms, hardwood floors, two garages, 

treed .45 acre lot. Huge Master BR. Reduced to $99,900 
 

Now only $119,900 for this 5.3 acre mini farm located 
in the Cato area, less than 15 minutes from Fleet Farm! 
Hardwood floors, newer roof, well & circuit breakers. 

Seller will install a septic before closing. This 3 BR ranch  
style home has a formal dining room, attached garage & older barn.  

 
  CALL COLLEEN KORINEK @ (920)732-3187 
I would be happy to email pictures and fact sheets 

FYI 

The next Reedsville 
News deadline for the 
July issue is no later 
than noon on June 
10th.  Note, due to 
the publisher’s new 
criteria, this due date 

is earlier than  
previous deadlines.  
The Reedsville News 
will be distributed to 
households on July 

5th.  Submissions can 
be emailed to  

ragd@reedsville.org 
Thank you! 

Reedsville Area Garden Club 

The Reedsville Area Garden Club are 
off and running for the 2011 garden 
year.  They decided to invest in 14 
large cement planters for the village.  
They are now being placed in various 
spaces.  They will be filled with flowers 
early in June to brighten up the village 
for the season.  They will then remain 
for winter decorations.  Various  
organizations and businesses are  
contributing to this effort.  You  
may contribute too, if interested  

see Diane Geiger.   
Mark Saturday, June 4th on your  
calendar as them “mini” plant sale  
and brat/burger fry at the Country  
Store (Co-op) for this year’s money 
making project.  The event will be  
10 a.m. - 2 p.m.  Come and support 
our local Garden Club.  This plant sale 
will have some garden craft items too.  
Come early for the best selection.   

Proceeds go towards flowers/planters 
as well as flowerbeds in the area.   
The Reedsville Garden Club is  

encouraging everyone to plant patio 
pots and put them by your front porch 
or entrance.  Show your Panther Pride 

and brighten up the Village.   
Let’s put color and flowers  

in our community. 

Over 50? Get screened today! 

Colorectal cancer is the second leading cause of death 

from cancer in the United States, with this silent killer 

claiming more than 50,000 lives each year. 

 

Research shows that a high percentage of colorectal 

cancers could be avoided if people over 50 had  

regular screening tests. Yet despite the benefits, fewer 

than half of Americans 50 or older have been screened 

for colorectal cancer. 

 

Common signs of colon cancer include a change in 

bowel habits or blood in the stool, but these same 

symptoms may be caused by other medical conditions 

as well.  

 

Aurora Health Care recommends that all men and 

women age 50 and older be screened for colon cancer. 

Colonoscopy is the screening method of choice and is 

recommended every 10 years. Colorectal cancer can 

be avoided by removing any pre-cancerous polyps 

(growths) found in the colon during a colonoscopy. 

 

Those at higher risk for colorectal cancer or with a 

family history of the disease may need to have these 

tests done earlier and more often.  

 

There can be lots of reasons not to be screened for 

colon cancer — such as the time involved, the  

possible costs, and the advance preparation needed. 

There is, however, one  

excellent reason to do it - 

it can actually save your life. 

So, if you (or someone you 

love) is 50 or older, please get 

screened today!  

 

Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse 

practitioner at Aurora Health 

Center in Reedsville. To  

schedule an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 

 

“In June as  

many as a  

dozen species  

may burst their 

buds on a single day.   

No man can heed all 

these anniversaries;  

no man can  

ignore all of them.”   
- Aldo Leopold,  

American  

ecologist.   



Please mail entry form and 
check payment to: 

Reedsville Firefighters 
P.O. Box 369 

Reedsville, WI 54230 

Reedsville Firefighter’s Parade & Picnic 
 

We plan to have a float or unit in your parade. 
___  Unit     ___ Float     ___ Musical     ___ Fire Truck 

 
____ We would like to sponsor or contribute to the parade.   

 
PLEASE NO SIRENS, HORNS, OR WATER BALLOONS 

 
Signed ____________________________________________ 

 
Organization _________________________________________ 

 
Address ___________________________________________ 

 
__________________________________________________ 

 
If music, what kind?  _____________________________ 

 
If a float, what type of float?  _______________________________ 

 
Mail to:  PO Box 244 
Reedsville, WI 54230 

Contact person:  Jason Schuh  920-374-0312 

REEDSVILLE FIREFIGHTERS 

“LET’S EXTINGUISH CANCER” 

5/10K Run/Walk,   Children’s ½ Mile Run 

Saturday June 25, 2011 

7:00 AM Registration         7:30 AM Children’s Run          7:45 AM Run/Walk 
All proceeds to Cancer Research. 

Race begins and ends in the Reedsville Firefighters Park. 

All participants must complete and sign form. 

Please Print Clearly 
 
Name:  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: _________________________ City: _______________________ State: _______ Zip: ____________ 
 
Phone: ___________________________  Gender (check one): ____ Male  ____ Female Age: _______ 
 
Division (check one):  _____ 10K Run _____ 5K Run     _____  5K Walk     _____0.5 Children’s Run/Walk  
 
Adult T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S    _____ M    _____ L    _____ XL    _____ XXL    
 
Child T-Shirt size (check one): _____ S (6-8)    _____ M (10-12)    _____ L (14-16) 
 
Entry Fee (includes T-Shirt): Run/Walk  $20.00 
 Pay by check only Late Registration $25.00 (after June 21 - Not guaranteed a T-Shirt) 
    Children’s Run $5.00 

 

Consent and Liability Waiver 

I know that participating in the Reedsville Firefighters Run/Walk is a potentially hazardous activity.  I understand that I should not participate 
in this event unless I am in good physical condition.  I hereby assume the risk of any injury and I release, discharge and hold harmless the 
volunteers, staff, all event sponsors and all others in any way connected with the event from any and all claims for injury or damage arising 
from my participation in it.  I hereby permit the free use of my name and picture in broadcasts, telecasts, newspapers, periodicals, websites 
and brochures that report or promote this event. 
 
_______________________________________       ___________              __________________________________ 
                                Participant Signature                        Date                                 Parent/Guardian signature for minor   

 

Panther and Reedsville Sports Apparel  
available at Jim’s Golf Cars located on Manitowoc Street,  

Reedsville.  A variety of items are on display and ready for your 
team spirit to be shown with pride at your next  

sporting event or out and about in the community.  We have  
hooded sweatshirts, sweatpants, t-shirts, long sleeve t-shirts,  

turtlenecks, winter jackets, and stocking hats all in youth or adult 
sizes.  If you have a request or any questions  

please call 920-905-3710. 

Panther Pride is Alive!   

Support your team and your local businesses! 


